
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 PRAYER FOR THE YEAR 
 
Lord,      
We welcome you into our hearts at the start of another year. 
We praise you and thank you for the opportunity of growth that awaits us. 
Help us to be positive and to strive to see the good in everyone we meet.  
    
Amen 
 
Dear Parents 
 
It was wonderful to welcome everyone back from the holiday break and see the children happy 
about being with their friends and teachers again.  Let’s hope this enthusiasm remains with them 
throughout 2020. I especially welcome our Kindy children and new children to other year levels.  
To all our new families here at St. John Paul II a very special welcome is extended.  
Welcome also to our new staff member – Miss Lombardi (2P teacher) as well as Mrs Clapp                 
(Pre-Primary teacher) who is returning from maternity leave. Staff commenced work officially 
last Thursday though many were attending professional development and working very hard in 
the holidays in readiness for the start of the school year. 
 
Uniform Shop 
Please note the new uniform shop hours are from 8:15 – 9:00am and 2:30 – 3:15pm on 
Thursday. 
Thanks to Sam Poole, Rebeca Solomon and Kerry O’Neill for volunteering to open the uniform 
shop prior to school starting to ensure all students were provided with their uniform needs for 
the start of the school year. Parents, we require your ongoing support in making sure that 
children come to school in the correct uniform, including all black shoes. This extends to not 
wearing nail polish and jewellery (except studs or sleeper ear-rings), no hair colours or ‘tracks’ as 
part of a haircut. 
 
Parent/Teacher Meetings  
Our Parent Information meetings provide a great opportunity for you to meet with your child’s 
teacher and to become familiar with classroom expectations and procedures.  As teachers in the 
same year level will be working very closely together they will present to parents at the same 
time. Information sessions will be held at the following times: 
6:00 – 6:40pm   Ks, PPs & 5’s,   
6:40 - 7:20pm  Yrs1, 2 & 6s  
7:20 – 8:00pm  Yr 3s & 4  
 

Volume 1 – 6th February 2020 



 
 

 

P&F Meeting 
We were unable to fill the P&F executive positions at the end of last year for the 2020 school 
year due to a lack of volunteers to take on various roles. It has been decided to hold a meeting 
on Wednesday 19th February starting at 6pm to get parents’ thoughts on what they would like to 
see the P&F doing and how they would like to see the P&F operate. Your attendance is 
encouraged! Jenna Brown has put in an expression of interest for the president position. 
 
Bushdance 
A reminder to everyone that the beginning of year P&F community picnic / bush dance is being 
held on 21 February from 5:30 – 8:00pm. Should be a great night, make sure you put it into your 
calendar. 
 
Medical update 
It is the responsibility of parents to advise the school of necessary medical information about 
their child. Regards allergies, asthma etc, all action plans need to be updated for the new year.  If 
your child is new to the school or if a health condition has been diagnosed (asthma or an allergy 
to specific food group or insect bite), it is most important that the appropriate ‘Action’ plan 
(from your doctor) and medication be sent to the office.  We advise parents to come and view 
the existing action plan before 15 Feb as well as check expiry dates for medication (epipens). 
 
School Fees 
At last year’s AGM the School Board voted not to increase school fees for the 2020 school year.    
Due to a change in the Admin and Finance System, School Fees will be issued in Week 8 of                
Term 1. Should you wish to start a payment plan or if you have account enquiries, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 
 
Health Care Card holders wishing to access a discount to the tuition fee, or if you know that                                  
your Health Care Card has expired, will need to provide a copy to the school office by                                   
14th February 2020.  
 
2020 term dates 
Term Dates & Pupil Free Days at SJP2 for 2020 
Please note the term dates and pupil free days for children next year. Most pupil free days are 
being held at the beginning or end of term. Hopefully this information helps with your planning. 
First Term Monday 3 February – Thursday 9 April 
Second Term Wednesday 29 April – Wednesday 1 July 
Third Term Monday 20 July – Friday 25 September 
Fourth Term Tuesday 13 October - TBC 
Pupil free day within term time – 2nd June (to coincide with WA Day) 
Hopefully this information helps with your planning. 
 
How to Deal with a Dispute or Complaint in a Catholic School Brochure 
From time to time, after having followed school policy guidelines, there may be occasions where 
a resolution or outcome is felt not to be resolved. A brochure on the school website outlines 
how to deal with a dispute or complaint in a Catholic school.  
 
 



 
 

 

Supervision 
Teachers are on duty from 8:10am to 3:15pm. Children not collected by 3:15pm are sent to the 
office area.  A phone call to the school office if you are going to be late collecting your child 
reduces the stress levels for all concerned. 
 
Punctuality 
We need children at school on time.  We have a lot to do and late arrivals may cause  
embarrassment to children and delay classes that are anxious to get down to the work at hand.   
Children who are late can also miss important learning opportunities. Please try to have your 
child at school before the bell. 
 
A Great Start!  
Apart from the hot weather, it has been a terrific start to the school year. Children have settled 
beautifully and teachers have been very impressed with their efforts to date!  Let’s hope it 
continues throughout the year. 
 
God Bless 
Mr Chris Lamb  
Principal 



 
 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

FEBRUARY 2020 
 

1st  First day of Term 1 for 
students 

 
10th  Parent Information 

Night 
 6:00pm to 6:40pm 
 Pre Primary & Year 5s 
 
 6:40pm to 7:20pm 
 Years 1, 2 & 6s 
 
 7:20pm to 8:00pm 
 Years 3 & 4 
 
14th  Merit Assembly 8:30am 
 Year 6 Ministries 

Assembly 
 
19th  Board Meeting 5.00pm 

P & F Meeting 6:00pm 
 
21st  3P Class Assembly 

8:30am 
 
 P & F Welcome Bush 

Dance 
 5:30pm to 8:00pm 
 
26th  Ash Wednesday Whole 

School Mass 8:45am 
 
27th  Clean Up Australia Day 

activity 11 to 12pm 
 
28th  Merit Assembly 8:30am 
  
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH INFORMATION 

St John Paul II Mass 

Monday to Saturday 8.00am 
Every Saturday 6.00pm 
Every Sunday 9.30pm 
 
Reconciliation 

Sundays @ 8.45am to 9.15am 
After Sunday Mass if required 
Anytime by appointment 
 
Baptism & Weddings 

By appointment 
Father Vinh Dong contact details 6400 0276 or  
0422 422 773 
 
Parish Office 

St John Paul II Catholic Primary School 

Tuesday and Thursday 8.00 to 11.00am 

 

Presbytery 

79 Joseph Banks Boulevard 

Banksia Grove WA 6031 

Email: vinh.dong@perthcatholic.org.au 

School Times 

Start 8.25am  Finish 3.00pm 
Monday    Finish 2.00pm 
 

Kindy Times 

Start 8.25am  Finish 2.45pm 
Monday    Finish 2.00pm 
 
Uniform Shop 

Thursday    8.15am to 9.00am 
     2.30pm to 3.15pm 
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Every Friday unless otherwise advised 

P&F Meeting 

 To be advised 

Board Meeting 

To be advised 

 

OTHER DATES AND TIMES 



 
 

 

CENTERED ON JESUS CHRIST 

 
Itôs great to be back into a new year! Some special dates for weekend 
Masses that children will be celebrating Sacraments and other special 
occasions are listed below for you to highlight in your calendar.  
All children celebrating Sacraments in 2020 (Confirmation in Term 2, 
Holy Communion in Term 3 and Reconciliation in Term 4) will need to 
attend the Commitment Mass on Sunday, 8th March beginning at 
9.30am.  
Children in our school support the parishioners celebrating Sacraments 
through their Cluster Mass each year and are responsible for organising 
many special parts of the liturgy, including singing, for the Mass. 
The Sunday Masses are typically an hour with morning tea to follow. All 
the weekend Masses that our school has a special part to play in are 
listed here:     

MASS DATE CELEBRATION WHO NEEDS TO BE THERE 

9.30am Sunday  
8th March 

Commitment 
Mass 

All students celebrating Confirmation 
(mainly Yr 6s), 1st Eucharist (mainly Year 
4s) & Penance / Reconciliation (Mainly Yr 
3s) 
All band and choir students (nb: band / 
choir should arrive at least 15min early) 

9.30am Sunday  
28th June 

Confirmation 
Mass  
 

All students celebrating Confirmation 
(mainly Yr 6s) 
Upper Cluster (Yr 3 to 6) who will assist 
with singing for this special Mass 

9.30am Sunday  
13th September 

Holy Communion 
(First Eucharist) 
Mass 

All students celebrating 1st Eucharist 
(mainly Yr 4s) 
Junior Cluster (Kindy to Yr 2) who will 
assist with singing for this special Mass 

9.30am Sunday  
8th November 

Sunday Mass Band / choir students (Children to arrive 
by 9.15) 

 

At various times during the year classes celebrate liturgies and Masses 
which we welcome all to attend. 
 

MYSTERY QUESTION  
On what date is Ash Wednesday this year?  
 
Give your answer to Mr Maxwell and you will be in the running to win an 
amazing little prize! 
 

May God bless you, 
                          Tim Maxwell (Assistant Principal) 

 
 



 
 

 

ALLERGY AWARE SCHOOL 

  ABSENTEE & SMS LINE ς 0481 883 524 

 

  UNIFORM SHOP INFORMATION ς CHANGE OF DAY 

 

  BOOKCLUB 

 

 MATER DEI COLLEGE 

 

  ICY POLE FRIDAYS 

 

 
St John Paul II CPS is an Allergy Aware School! 

 

As we have a number of students who have severe reactions to nut products, we ask that 

ALL students refrain from bringing to school any nut products (e.g. Peanut   

Butter, Nutella...etc).  Please be aware that some health food bars also contain nuts.  
  
 

  
Our school has been allocated a new SMS line.  From this number you will receive texts from 
the school and can also use it to advise us of your child’s absentees.  
 
Please make sure that any correspondence you send via the SMS line contains your child’s 
first and surname.  If advising an absentee, please include your child’s full name and reason 
for the absentee.  The website absentee link or emailing the school can still be used. 
 
 

  
As advised last year, the uniform shop operating times will be changed to Thursday morning 

from 8:45am to 9:00am and then Thursday afternoon from 2:30pm to 3:15pm. 

 

 

  
Issue 1 Bookclub went home on Tuesday.  Unless you are using the LOOP system, all office 

need to be back into the school office by no later than Friday 14th February. 

 

Please ensure form is completed and correct money sent in with the form.  No late orders 

can be accepted. 

 

 

  
Is your child currently in year 5?   

Mater Dei College starts their interview process for Year 7 2022 students at the end of 

February.  Enrolment Forms can be collected from your Primary School Office. Mater Dei 

College encourages families to enrol all siblings. 

 

 

 

Icy Pole Day will be held every Friday for Term 1 commencing tomorrow, if you would like 

your child to purchase one, the cost is $1 per icy pole.  

Money to be given to the classroom teacher. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school will be participating in a 

clean- up for Clean Up Australia Day  

WHERE:   St John Paul II CPS  

DATE:   Thursday 27 th  February  

TIME:   11:00 am 

CONTACT:  Mrs Murphy  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

 
Child & Parent Centre Banksia Grove 

 

Free English Classes 
Fun and friendly classes for adults.  Make friends, laugh & learn. 
 
Time:  1:00 to 2:30pm 
Date:  Commencing Wednesday 12th February 
  Classes run every Wednesday during school term time. 
Venue:  Child & Parent Centre Banksia Grove 
  14 Viridian Drive Banksia Grove 
 
Creche facilities will be available. 
All enquiries to beldonuc@bigpond.com or telephone 94010754 
Fears & Separation Problems  
Facilitated by Lauren – School Psychologist. 
 
Time:  12:00 to 2:30pm 
Date:  17th February  
Venue:  Child & Parent Centre Banksia Grove 
  14 Viridian Drive Banksia Grove 
 
Creche facilities will be available. 
Bookings essential via phone or email 9367 0964 or banksiagrove@ngala.com.au 
 
 
Protective Behaviours 
This is a life skills program for parents, designed to help them teach and promote safety to 
children. 
 
Time:  12:30 to 2:30pm 
Date:  Monday 9th March 
Venue:  Child & Parent Centre Banksia Grove 
  14 Viridian Drive Banksia Grove 
 
Bookings essential via phone or email 9367 0964 or banksiagrove@ngala.com.au 
 

 
Nick Corrigan Soccer Program 

 
Making soccer fun for all children! 
 

¶ Drills & silly games 

¶ Improve basic core skills 
 
For further information, contact Nick, 0409118228 or nick1965@bigpond.com 

mailto:beldonuc@bigpond.com

